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President Panuelo Receives Ambassador Cantor, Deepens the FSM-U.S. Enduring 
Partnership 

 

PALIKIR, Pohnpei³On June 4th, 2021, His Excellency David W. Panuelo³President of the 
Federated States of Micronesia (FSM)³received Her Excellency Carmen G. Cantor, Ambassador of 
the United States of America to the FSM, in a courtesy call. The extensive discussions covered a 
Uange of WoSicV, fUom Whe NaWion·V UeSaWUiaWion effoUWV and Whe UecenW Pacific IVland ConfeUence of 
Leaders (PICL) to economic and regional security issues, and the introduction of new U.S. 
diplomatic staff in the FSM. 

 

President Panuelo began the meeting by thanking Ambassador Cantor, and by extension the U.S. 
Government, to particularly include the U.S. Centers for Disease Control & Prevention (U.S. CDC) 
and Whe U.S. CoaVW GXaUd, foU Whe UniWed SWaWeV· comSUehenViYe aVViVWance Wo Whe FSM in Wackling 
the COVID-19 Pandemic, including the first successful repatriation effort from a COVID-19 
affected juriVdicWion. ´I Ueall\ ZanW Wo Va\ Whank \oX,µ PUeVidenW PanXelo Vaid, ´To you, to the [U.S. 
CDC], and Wo Whe CoaVW GXaUd, foU making oXU UeSaWUiaWion flighW in Ma\ SoVVible.µ 

 

A meaningful portion of the meeting was devoted to introducing to President Panuelo several of the 
new diplomatic staff in the FSM.  

 

Serving in the U.S. State Department, President Panuelo met in person³previously virtually³
Deputy Chief of Mission Kristin Westphal, who will assist the FSM across a broad scope of issues of 
mutual interest and benefit; President Panuelo met Frank Talluto, the Economic/Consular Officer, 
of Zhom Whe FSM can e[SecW e[SeUW adYice on Whe NaWion·V economic conceUnV; and PUeVidenW 
Panuelo met Andrew Posner, the Public Affairs Officer, of whom the FSM can expect to amplify 
the FSM-U.S. Enduring Partnership to citizens in the FSM and across the region. 

 

Serving in the U.S. Agency for International Development (USAID), President Panuelo met Rodger 
GaUneU, Zho iV Whe NaWion·V USAID Country Coordinator. MU. GaUneU·V presence in the FSM 
represents a significant accomplishment for one of the Panuelo-GeoUge adminiVWUaWion·V goalV.  

 

Citizens may recall that on November 21st, 2019, President Panuelo had met with Sean Callahan, 
Deputy Mission Director for USAID based out of the Republic of the Philippines; the meeting itself 
was a UeVXlW of Whe FSM·V e[SliciW UeTXeVW foU USAID·V permanent physical presence in the Nation.  



PUeVidenW PanXelo UeTXeVWed USAID·V SUeVence in Whe FSM Wo helS enVXUe WhaW Whe deYeloSmenW 
agenc\, ZiWh e\eV on Whe gUoXnd, can moUe diUecWl\ aVViVW ZiWh Whe NaWion·V goalV in donor 
coordination and health response, as well as climate adaptation, mitigation, and resiliency efforts; 
fXUWheU, PUeVidenW PanXelo noWed aW Whe Wime Whe NaWion·V inWeUest in USAID support for the 
education sector, whether it be in the form of long-term aspirations, such as the proposed 
resurrection of the Pohnpei Agriculture & Trade School as a regional vocational education hub, 
and/or in augmentative assistance for contemporary elementary and secondary school programming 
aW Whe NaWion·V SXblic VchoolV. 

 

Serving in the U.S. Department of Defense, President Panuelo met Commander Thomas Price, who 
iV Whe U.S. EmbaVV\·V DefenVe AWWachp. CiWi]enV ma\ Uecall WhaW, XndeU TiWle III of the Compact of 
Free Association, as Amended, the FSM National Government delegates some of its defense 
responsibilities, where appropriate, to the U.S. Armed Forces. Thus, the Defense Attaché, as an 
office, and CommandeU PUice, aV a SeUVon, iV WaVked ZiWh aVViVWing Whe FSM·V VecXUiW\. 

 

´AmbaVVadoU,µ PUeVidenW PanXelo Vaid, ´I am Vo haSS\ WhaW \oXU office iV being SoSXlaWed. OXU 
endXUing SaUWneUVhiS ZiWh oXU fiUVW and foUemoVW all\ iV deaU Wo XV, Vo iW·V eVVenWial for our citizens to 
Vee \oX heUe, helSing in oXU deYeloSmenW.µ 

 

The remainder of the meeting covered an extensive array of items of mutual interest and benefit, 
such as tentative plans for the next Joint Committee Meeting (JCM), and the outcomes of the recent 
PICL. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Pictured Above (LÆR): Frank Talluto, Economic/Consular Officer; T.H. Kristin Westphal, 
Deputy Chief of Mission; H.E. Carmen G. Cantor, Ambassador of the USA to the FSM; H.E. 

David W. Panuelo, President of the FSM; T.H. Kandhi A. Elieisar, Secretary of the Department of 
Foreign Affairs; Commander Thomas Price, Defense Attaché; Rodger Garner, USAID Country 

Coordinator; Andrew Posner, Public Affairs Officer  

 

 

 



 

Pictured Above: President Panuelo poses with Ambassador Cantor 

 



 

Pictured Above: President Panuelo poses with Ambassador Cantor³this time wearing an adorable 
hat! 

 



 

Pictured Above: President Panuelo shakes hands with Commander Thomas Price 

 



 

Pictured Above: President Panuelo shakes hands with USAID Country Coordinator Rodger 
Garner; here, the President is delighted to learn that the USAID Country Coordinator, like President 

Panuelo, has a special connection with the U.S. State of Oregon 

 



 

Pictured Above: The FSM-U.S. Enduring Partnership 

 

 

 



 

Pictured Above: President Panuelo greets the U.S. Embassy staff; here, President Panuelo smiles at 
Economic/Consular Officer Frank Talluto, having just shaken hands with Commander Price and 

Public Affairs Officer Posner 

 



 

Pictured Above: President Panuelo listens attentively as Ambassador Cantor discusses an item of 
mutual interest and import 


